
          Date: 4-11-12 
Lodi Music Boosters                      

 
Meeting called by:  Rae Senger 

 
In attendance:  Cathy Treinen, Rae Senger, Lenny Wilkosz, Kris Muehlenkamp, Lori Statz, 

Barb Liegel-Breunig, Lynne Mason and Dawn Karls 

 

Secretary’s Report:                      Presenter:  Cathy Treinen 

Discussion: Cathy will email board members the secretary’s report in advance of the 
meeting to assist in keeping meeting time down.   

 
 

 
 

 

Approved:  Rae Senger  Second: Barb Liegel-Breunig 

 

Treasurer’s Report:                      Presenter:  Lynne Mason 
 

Balance as of today’s meeting: 3/31 bal is $7363.35 
Student account balance as of today’s meeting: 3/31 bal is $5862.22  

Discussion:  Motion made by Rae Senger to approve payment of ½ of the ski nights to 

the PTO in the amt. Of $112.00.  Seconded by Barb Liegel-Breunig 
Approved:  Cathy Treinen     Second:  Rae Senger 

 
Department Requests: 
Primary School – 

Elementary School – 

Middle School –  
High School – None 

 
Discussion:  Lenny Wilkosz, Kris Muehlenkamp and Lexine Weber asked if the Boosters 

would be willing to support a new fundraiser by Mr. Z’s.  for grades K-8.  This fundraiser 
would be used to help support Opera for the Young, the Chicago trip and possibly other 

events.  They would like to do the fundraiser in November of 2012.  Students do not go 

door to door for this sale.  Discussion was had.  A decision will be made after the board 
receives more info. on profit margin and how the program will be run.  Lenny and Kris 

will supply that info. 
 

Lenny requested that he would like an updated list of the amounts in MS student’s 

personal accounts.  Lynne will supply that info. to Lenny. 
 

Thank you cards were received from the PS students on how much they enjoyed the 
Opera for the Young.  The board thanked Kris for allowing them to do the Culver’s Cart 

and hotdogs during the ES Fine Arts Night.  It was a huge success and the board would 
love to do it again next year.  (Cathy will make sure that info. from Fine Arts Night will be 

placed in binder for next year.) 

 

Fund Raising:  Scrips:  Cathy and Lynne are continuing to work on this program.   

 
Jazz Dinner:  Meeting scheduled for Thursday, April 12th at 6:00 PM.  Cathy will get Rae 
number of tickets that have been sold in HS office.  Cathy will also call Jeanne Plotts to 

see if she would have students that would be willing to work at Jazz Dinner Theatre.   
 

Cookie Chair:  Dawn Karls has stepped up to be new LMB Cookie Chair.  Boosters would 

like to thank Julie Wenger for all of her help. 
 



 

Old Business:  LMB Senior Scholarship- Cathy gave Lori LMB Senior Scholarship 
applications.  Lori, Dawn, Rae and Barb will meet to choose two recipients.  Winners will 

be announced at Jazz Dinner Theatre and at Senior Class Night.   
 

Bylaws:  The board reviewed the bylaws and made some changes.  Barb will fine tune 

and bring back to next meeting. 
 

 

New Business: 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Motion to Adjourn at 8:55 PM 

 
First: Senger      Second: Liegel-Breunig 


